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Wilson, Jeremy

To: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)
Cc: Kiernan, James; Bowring, Amanda
Subject: Chevron 97502 Sedro Woolley - Hammer Heritage Square - Quarterly Progress Report 

Third Quarter 2024

Hi Dale,  
 
On behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company (CEMC), the following is a progress report for Chevron 
site 97502 located at 640 Metcalf Street in Sedro Woolley, Washington. This update satisfies the requirements of 
Agreed Order No. DE 18034 associated with the site, issued September 14, 2020, which indicates that quarterly 
progress reports be submitted to the Washington State Department of Ecology by the 15th of the month following 
the reporting period. This update summarizes activities completed from July 1 through September 30, 2024. 
 
Description of Work Performed during the Third Quarter Reporting Period 

 Quarterly groundwater monitoring was completed on September 16-17, 2024 
 
Summary of Deviation from Approved Work Plans 

 No deviations occurred during this reporting period 
 
Description of Work Planned for the Fourth Quarter Reporting Period 

 Arcadis will submit an MNA Monitoring Work Plan for the site in response to Ecology’s comments on the 
Draft Feasibility Study received on September 16th.  

 Arcadis will conduct a groundwater monitoring event during the fourth quarter 2024 
 Arcadis will continue to prepare and submit quarterly reports to Ecology via email 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
 
Thank you,  
  
  
Jeremy Wilson, PE 
Resilience Field and Portfolio Solutions – Certified Project Manager  
Arcadis U.S., Inc.  
830 NE Holladay Street, Ste 109 | Portland, OR | 97232 | USA  
T +1 503 220 8201 
M +1 303 319 6195 
www.arcadis.com 

 
 

 

  
  

 
Reduce your footprint. 
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
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Please note my work days are Monday – Thursday 
 


